
Resolution Supporting Retaining a Peaceful Valley Community Center

A resolution expressing the interest in locating a multi-use building in Glover Field and requesting 
that the Spokane City Council and the Spokane Parks Department support the placement of such a building.

WHEREAS a Community Center located in Glover Field has had historical significance for the Peaceful 
Valley neighborhood for 60 years; and

WHEREAS the Peaceful Valley neighborhood has a strong interest in having a building located in Peaceful 
Valley that can serve the recreational, cultural and civic needs of the neighborhood; and

WHEREAS the Peaceful Valley neighborhood uniquely has no governmental, school or commercial 
buildings that could  be used for such recreational, cultural or civic purposes if the current Community 
Center is removed; and

WHEREAS the Peaceful Valley neighborhood will be subjected to a significant amount of disruption for two 
years if a CSO tank is constructed in Glover Field; and

WHEREAS the Peaceful Valley neighborhood can only support the construction of a CSO tank in Glover 
Field if the neighborhood receives something in return;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council as follows:

(1)We ask the Spokane City Council and the Spokane Parks Department to   support the 
construction or placement of a multi-use building in Glover Field upon completion of the construction of a 
CSO tank in Glover Field; and

(2)We ask the Spokane City Council and the Spokane Parks Department to proactively work with 
city departments including Engineering Services, Wastewater Management, Planning & Development 
Services and Public Works and Utilities to identify funding sources and develop design plans for a multi-
use building to be located in Glover Field and

(3)We ask the Spokane City Council and Spokane City Departments to work proactively with the 
area’s Native American tribes in preserving the footprint and presence of the indigenous peoples in Glover 
Field.
ADOPTED UNANIMOUSLY by the Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council June 12, 2013.

Janice Loux, Chair
Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council


